
ZOE'S BOXER BARN CONTRACT AND HEALTH GUARANTEE 
Cindy Williams 100 Noblitt Dr. Caulfield, MO 65626 
cindywilliams_478@hotmail.com      417-293-7065 

This Contract/Health guarantee must be read and signed before transfer of any puppy, if Seller does not
receive a copy of this guarantee with Buyer's signature no guarantee will be provided. The puppy will come
with limited registration whether it is AKC, ACA, IOEBA or UABR. This means Buyer does not have the
right to breed or show the dog. All puppies must be spayed or neutered by their 1st birthday. 

Buyer Responsibilities: A licensed veterinarian must examine the puppy within 72 hours of delivery. Buyer
to notify Seller of examination results by e-mail or postal mail. Failure to comply will result in cancellation
of this guarantee. Buyer must provide puppy with routine preventative care, such as, but not limited to: 1.
Following veterinarian guidelines for vaccinations and worming. 2. Following veterinarian guidelines for
proper nutrition. 

All deposits are nonrefundable. Any and all shipping costs will be the responsibility of the Buyer. 

Health Guarantee: This puppy is guaranteed for 6 months after date of possession against fatal and life
threatening congenital disease which adversely affects the health of the puppy. Congenital disease must be
of a severe or life threatening nature. If the puppy dies within the 6 month guarantee period the Buyer will
pay to have it autopsied to determine reason of death. If reason is congenital Seller will replace the puppy.
This guarantee does not cover what is considered normal for the Boxer, Valley Bulldog or Bulldog breeds,
such as: cherry eye, loose hips or knees, skin allergies, skin yeasts, skin fungus, elongated soft palate, under
bite, stenotic nares, inverted tail or inverted vulva. 

All items covered in this guarantee are by replacement only. Seller does not give refunds. Seller will not be
responsible for any medical expenses incurred. Buyer is aware that owning a puppy means trips to the
veterinarian and understands that he/she will be responsible for all payments. As of the date of delivery, the
puppy has received proper vaccinations and worming. The Buyer has been informed of these and future
vaccinations and worming due. This guarantee does not cover elective surgeries of any kind including
preventative hip dysplasia surgery or stomach tacking. This guarantee does not cover or include treatment
for Coccidia, Giardia or Kennel Cough, which is common in puppies that are shipped. Full recovery is
expected and Kennel Cough on its own is not life threatening. 

A puppy showing any serious genetic or congenital defect will be replaced as follows: Animal must show
defect within 6 months of possession. Seller must be notified of the problem in 2 business days of the
licensed veterinarians determination and have 2 reports from 2 unassociated veterinarians stating the same
problem and Seller will provide a replacement puppy of equal value. No refund, in part or in full, will be
given. Original puppy and the signed registration papers must be returned to Seller in good condition, other
than the specified problem, at the Buyers expense. The Buyer will then qualify for a replacement puppy.
This  guarantee  applies  to  the  original  puppy  only  and  is  nontransferable  to  a  second  party.  Buyer  is
responsible for transportation costs to and from the Seller on a replacement puppy. No replacement puppy
given if  the  puppy has  been euthanized without  permission  of  the  Seller.  Replacement  puppy will  be
mutually  agreed  upon  by  both  parties  and  will  be  of  comparable  quality.  It  is  understood  that  the
replacement puppy might not be from the same parents of the original puppy. 

There are certain disorders that may be caused by environmental factors, for example: allergies, thyroid
dysfunction, demodectic mange, and other autoimmune disorders that are not covered by this guarantee. We
DO NOT guarantee against conditions that may or may not be stress related from the move to a new home



and/or the shipping process. These stress related conditions that have previously remained dormant can be
triggered by the above circumstances and unfortunately cannot be diagnosed until an active case becomes
evident. Some of these stress related conditions or illnesses are: Coccidia, Giardia, and Kennel Cough. Any
physical  problem,  which is  or  could be the  result  of  injury,  is  not  covered under this  guarantee.  This
contract supersedes any and all previous agreements. 

This  contract  is  null  and  void  if  the  terms  and  conditions  are  not  fulfilled.  Buyer  agrees  that  he/she
understands this contract fully and that this contract is under the jurisdiction of the state of Missouri, in
Ozark County. It is agreed that any legal issues or court proceedings concerning the puppy purchased under
this contract will be resolved in Missouri. This extends to Internet sales across state lines as well. If at any
time during the life of the puppy mentioned in this contract, the Buyer, due to unforeseen circumstances can
not continue to keep the puppy the Seller is always willing to accept the puppy back and find a suitable
home for him or her. No exchange of money or replacement is offered in this circumstance. Puppies are
usually ready for delivery between 8-10 weeks of age but is left to the discretion of the Seller. 

Buyers Name(s): ________________________________________________________________________ 

Address:_______________________________________________________________________________

1st  Choice  Airport:  __________________________  2nd  Choice  Airport:  ________________________

Phone:  _______________________________  Alternate  Phone:  ______________________________

Puppy  Price  $__________  +  Shipping  $_______=  Total  Cost  $___________  Deposit  $___________

Puppy's Nickname: _____________________________________________  Gender: Male   or   Female 

Breed:  _______________________  Birth  Date:  _____________________  Color:  _________________

Sire:  _______________________________________  Dam:  __________________________________

Purchaser(s)  Signature:  ________________________________________  Date:  __________________

Seller's Signature: _______________________________________________ Date: ___________________


